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Behan: As you’ve gone through your career, what are  

  the key lessons you’ve learned on how to invest  

  that you’d love for our shareholders to know?

Nelson:	 The	first	one	that	comes	to	mind	is	don’t	fall	in 

  love with your companies. These are small cap   

	 	 stocks;	they’re	not	family	members	that	you’re	stuck		

	 	 with	for	life.	There’s	an	appropriate	time	to	own	a		

	 	 stock.	Not	all	great	companies	are	great	stocks—and	that’s	an	important	lesson,	I	think,	within	that	lesson—but	have	an		

  open mind. Be objective. 

We	have	a	very	strict	set	of	criteria	we’re	looking	for	when	we	make	investments,	and	when	the	stocks	stop	checking	the	

boxes,	then	it’s	time	to	take	action	and	reduce	exposure.	It	sounds	simple,	but	it’s	a	lot	more	difficult	to	execute	it	day-to-

day	because	there	are	tendencies—just	as	human	beings,	there’s	a	tendency	to	form	an	emotional	attachment	to	a	stock—

and	we	don’t	always	look	at	it	objectively.

Let’s	say	you’ve	invested	a	lot	of	time	in	studying	a	stock	and	really	studied	the	financials,	and	we’re	doing	all	that	same	

investing	of	time	and	research.	There’s	a	tendency,	though,	if	you’ve	made	that	investment	and	you	know	the	names	of	the	

CFO’s	children	and	you	are	really	close	to	management,	you	might	not	see	things	as	objectively.	And	it	might	cause	you	to	

hang on to that stock too long. 

We	make	a	point	of	doing	all	that	research,	but	we	make	sure	that	we’re	not	forming	an	emotional	attachment.	We’ve	got	a	

set of rules that we follow closely that are very much tied to answering the question, “Does this stock still have fundamental 

momentum?”	If	it’s	not	checking	those	boxes,	we	take	action.	And	it’s	this	sort	of	no-nonsense	approach	to	selling	that	we	

have	that	has	shown	to	be	very	value-added	to	our	process.	
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Opinions and estimates offered constitute our judgment and are subject to change without notice, as are 
statements of financial market trends, which are based on current market conditions. We believe the information 
provided here is reliable, but do not warrant its accuracy or completeness. This material is not intended as an 
offer or solicitation for the purchase or sale of any financial instrument. The views and strategies described 
may not be suitable for all investors. This material has been prepared for informational purposes only, and is 
not intended to provide, and should not be relied on for, accounting, legal or tax advice. References to future 
returns are not promises or even estimates of actual returns a client portfolio may achieve. Any forecasts 
contained herein are for illustrative purposes only and are not to be relied upon as advice or interpreted as a 
recommendation.

Important Risk Information. An investment in the Fund(s) is subject to risks, and you could lose money on your 
investment in the Fund(s). There can be no assurance that the Fund(s) will achieve its investment objective. Your 
investment in the Fund(s) is not a deposit in a bank and is not insured or guaranteed by the Federal Deposit 
Insurance Corporation (FDIC) or any other government agency. The risks associated with an investment in 
the Fund(s) can increase during times of significant market volatility. The Fund(s) also has specific principal 
risks, which are described below. More detailed information regarding these risks can be found in the Fund’s 
prospectus.

It should not be assumed that any of the securities transactions or holdings discussed were or will prove to be 
profitable, or that the investment recommendations or decisions we make in the future will be profitable or will 
equal the investment performance of the securities discussed herein.

The principal risks of investing in the Calamos Timpani Small Cap Growth Fund include: equity securities risk 
consisting of market prices declining in general, growth stock risk consisting of potential increased volatility due 
to securities trading at higher multiples, and portfolio selection risk.

The Fund invests in small capitalization companies, which are often more volatile and less liquid than 
investments in larger companies. As a result of political or economic instability in foreign countries, there can 
be special risks associated with investing in foreign securities, including fluctuations in currency exchange 
rates, increased price volatility and difficulty obtaining information. In addition, emerging markets may present 
additional risk due to potential for greater economic and political instability in less developed countries.

Active management does not guarantee investment returns or eliminate the risk of loss. It should not be assumed 
that any securities mentioned in this recording will be profitable or experience equal performance in the future.


